
SIERRA MADRE POLICE DEPARTMENT  

       POLICE DEPARTMENT BLOTTER   

       MAY 18, 2014 TO MAY 25, 2014 

 

 

During the week of Sunday, May 18th, to Sunday May 25th, the Sierra Madre 

Police Department responded to approximately 420 calls for service. 

 

Monday May 19th, 2014   

At 10:18 am, Sierra Madre Police responded to the 30 block of East Mira Monte 

Ave in regards to a theft report. Upon arrival, officers were informed that the 

victim was doing yard work in front of his house and walked away for a few 

minutes, and upon returning he noticed his leaf blower had be stolen. The Red 

craftsman blower was estimated at loss of $165. This case has been forwarded to 

the Detectives Bureau.  

 

Monday May 19th, 2014 

At 1:15 pm, Sierra Madre Police responded to the 20 block of North Lima St in 

regards to a juvenile being followed by an unknown person. Once officers arrived, 

the victim informed them that while she was walking to school, she noticed a 

male Hispanic wearing a navy blue track suit with a black baseball cap following 

behind her. After several blocks, the victim noticed the man was still following 

behind her and decided to walk into a local grocery store. Once inside she looked 

out from the store and noticed the man standing in the parking lot. As the victim 

sought help from a store employee, she looked out from the store to see that the 

man was no longer in the parking lot. The victim was later retrieved by family. 

This case has been forwarded to the Detectives Bureau.  

 

Thursday May 22nd, 2014 

At 9:35 am, Sierra Madre Police responded to the station lobby regarding a theft 

report. The victim informed officers that on the morning of Tuesday May 22nd, she 

received a phone call stating she had won a prize drawing in the value of 2.5 

million dollars and a car. She was instructed to wire a total value of $150 to an 



account to serve as payment for processing fees. The following day, the victim 

contacted the agency and was informed that she had not been selected for any 

prize and they do not inform winners over the phone. The victim then contacted 

the business used to wire the money and was informed her money had been 

picked up. This case has been forwarded to the Detectives Bureau.  

 

Friday May 23rd, 2014 

At 3:09 pm, Sierra Madre Police responded to North Baldwin Avenue regarding a 

vandalism report. Upon arrival, officers were shown surveillance video of two 

male suspects in a black vehicle tampering with a gas pump. The passenger is 

described as a male Hispanic approximately 6’ feet tall and weighing 260lbs 

wearing a white baseball cap, white jacket, and dark pants. The suspect tampered 

with one of the pumps leading the owner to believe a credit card skimmer was 

installed. This case has been forwarded to the Detectives Bureau.  

 

Saturday May 24th, 2014 

At 11:37 pm, Sierra Madre Police performed a traffic stop due to a failure to have 

their headlights on. Upon making contact with the driver, officers noticed that the 

suspect seemed to be intoxicated and performed a field sobriety test. With 

further investigation officers determined the suspect was driving under the 

influence of alcohol with two young children in the vehicle. The suspect was 

arrested and sited for Child Endangerment, DUI, Suspended/Revoked License, and 

Possession of Marijuana.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


